
  
Public Information Center Announcement  
Henry Hudson Trail Extension 
Tuesday August 29, 2023, 4:00 to 7:00 PM 
Marlboro Township Municipal Court 
1979 Township Drive, Marlboro, NJ 07746 

 

The Monmouth County Park System (MCPS) and 
the New Jersey Department of Transportation 
(NJDOT) are committed to developing trail 
improvements that best balance pedestrian 
needs, the environment, community concerns 
and costs.  We will hold a Public Information 
Center (PIC) to provide residents with information 
about the Henry Hudson Trail Extension Project.  
You are encouraged to participate and provide 
comments.  

The Meeting: 
The PIC will be an “open house” running from 4:00 
to 7:00 PM on Tuesday August 29, 2023. At the 
meeting you will have the opportunity to review 
displays, ask questions and submit comments. 
Property owners with rental units are advised that 
tenants are also invited and encouraged to 
participate.  

Henry Hudson Trail Safety Extension:  
The MCPS maintains the Henry Hudson Trail 
(HHT), which is Monmouth County’s longest and 
most heavily traveled multi-use regional trail. 
MCPS is designing the Henry Hudson Trail Section 
2 trail extension in Marlboro Township. This 
extension will run along the Freehold & Atlantic 
Highlands Railroad right-of-way beginning north 
of the First Dutch Reformed Church and extending 
about three-quarters of a mile before turning east 
to meet the existing trail at the North Main Street 
(NJ Route 79) and Wyncrest Road intersection.  At 
the southern end, the alignment will meet a 
separate MCPS project which will construct a new 
trail overpass across Newman Springs Road (CR 
520) tying to the trail system in Big Brook Park. 
The new trail will be constructed in compliance 
with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). 

 
 

 

Project Schedule: 
Preliminary Engineering 2023 
Final Design 2024 
Construction 2025 

Construction Cost: 
Construction costs are estimated at $600,000 
which is expected to be reimbursed through the 
Federal Transportation Alternatives Program 
(TAP), administered through NJDOT Local Aid.  

Public Input: 
The public is encouraged to submit comments 
either online or to:  

James Mowczan 
Project Manager 
Monmouth County Park System 
805 Newman Springs Rd., Lincroft, NJ 
Telephone 732-842-4000, ext. 4262  
James.Mowczan@co.monmouth.nj.us  

 
To access the on-line survey, use the QR code 
below and provide your comments no later than 
September 15, 2023, to be included in the project 
record.  For more information about this project 
or other initiatives 
go to the MCPS 
website, click the 
link “Park 
Improvement 
Projects”, and then 
click “Henry Hudson 
Trail Extension”. 

Accessibility: 
Contact James Mowczan if you require any special 
accommodations.  
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